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Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Board of Directors 

 
2014-2015 

 
MINUTES 

Tuesday, December 15, 2015 

 
Board:  

 
Paul Miller, President Joe McCormick, Director 
Tom Hansen, Secretary  Tim Airhart, Past-President 
Bob Nash, Treasurer Steve Curley, Membership 
Kevin Graefe, Club Service  Danny Mitchell, Vision 
Ed Hardesty, Foundation Scott Burmeister, President Elect 

 
Guests: 

Larry Long, Governor D-6110 Nancy Long, wife of the Governor 
Mike Bibby, Asst. Governor 
 

Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa Foundation Board 
 
With ten of the twelve Board members present a quorum was established.  Attending 
members are shown above.  The Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa Foundation 
Board meeting was called to order by President Paul Miller at 10:35 am CST at Ti 
Amos Restaurant, Tulsa. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The November 18, 2015 Foundation minutes were moved and voted approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Bob  
 
 The Foundation Reconciliation Report, Profit and Loss Sheet, and Balance 

sheet through November 30, 2015, attached as Fdn-1 to Fdn-4, were moved 
and voted approved. 

 
President’s Report – Paul 

 
 A presentation to the Club regarding the Jerusalem Peace Initiative will be made 

at our December 22nd Club meeting. 
 There are 7000 matching ($ for $) points toward PHF gifts. 
 

Adjourn 
 
President Paul adjourned the Club Foundation Board meeting at 10:58 am CST. 
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Rotary Club of Southeast Tulsa 
Board of Directors 

 
2014-2015 

 
MINUTES 

Tuesday December 15, 2015 

 

 Tulsa Southeast Rotary Club Board 
 
With ten of the twelve Board members present a quorum was established.  Attending 
members are shown above.  The Southeast Rotary Club Board meeting was called 
to order by President Paul Miller at 10:59 am CST at Ti Amos Restaurant, Tulsa. 
 
Secretary’s Report - Tom  
 
 The November 18, 2015 Club Board minutes were moved and voted approved. 
 Ms. Joan Loerch has been returned to Active.  Bill Newton has been moved 

from Active-LOA to Active now that his medical condition has resolved. 
 November attendance submitted was 87.08% for fourth place in the District. 

 
Treasurer’s Report – Bob 
 
 The Club Reconciliation Report, Profit and Loss Sheet, Balance Sheet and A/R 

Report through November 30, 2015, attached as Club-1 to Club-7, were 
provided, discussed, moved and voted approved.  

 After discussion of the current second half dues amount, it was moved and 
approved to increase the dues by $5 or a total of $425 to cover increases in RI 
and District dues last summer. 

 
President Report – Paul 
                                                                                                                           
 The President yielded to the Governor for his remarks on Southeast Tulsa 

Rotary; 
 The Governor encouraged us to have every member bring two guests to a Club 

meeting or event over the next six months.  He also suggested one should be 
female to help balance the Club demographics for our area. 

 The Governor encouraged us to move the membership to full “Every Rotarian, 
Every Year” status.  The Club currently has three-quarters officially committed to 
EREY and the remaining members often make contributions to the Foundation 
so it will be a matter of signing them up. 

 
Adjourn 
 
The next meeting of the Boards will be on January 20th, 2016 at the District 6110 
offices.  President Paul adjourned the Club Board meeting at 11:31 am CST. 
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